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New South Wales News.





Dear Jack, Delys and Fellow Members, Once again the months have raced around and like many others we are scurrying around to meet the deadlines.


I had intended starting this two weeks ago but have spent many days in some stress as a result of a blood pressure surge to very high levels, and so the M.O. has shaken the stern finger and given orders "to take it easy". That's not so easy when you reach our archaic age and you have to depend on one another to get things done.


Ill as she has been, Edith responded really well as wives always do to the urgency and kept things on the move. Thankfully I'm on the mend but still need to keep in contact with the M.O. for regular checks. So far it seems to be adjusting but still some sight problems as you may gather by my writing and the tools.





We have had many phone calls over recent times both from people like us who were forced to pull out, or from those who were unable to make the trip.


The Safari reports in the June Courier showed that everyone attending had an enjoyable time but what a difference in the numbers to past years. True, the airlines collapse and resultant travel arrangements had much effect, but also how time has diminished our old friends.





We are all saddened by the recent reports of further losses over recent times.


I'm sure there will be valedictory reports from those who were closer to them and knew them better than I. 


The ones of which I have been advised were Betty Craig, Vida Turton, Frank O'Neill and Dan Thomas.


We extend our sincere condolences to their loved ones who mourn their passing. I can't let the occasion go by without a comment of praise for Betty who fought for so many years for justice for Keith against Veteran Affairs and still has not won! But Keith had one distinction; he was the only non-pensioner I've ever known who held a Gold Card! From whence it came we know not, and prefer it that way, but at least he enjoyed some of the benefits he had earned and deserved.





I enjoyed a talk last night 17/8 with Joan Fenwick and she has had a busy time in Queensland caring for sisters and friends. She has kept quiet about her own problems, which she keeps in the background.





Jack, I'm sorry but even several days on, I'm unable to continue any further.


No doubt Paddy, Harry and Hap will have their bit to say, so I am going to have to call it a day.


Our sincere thoughts to all those who have lost loved ones over this year and beyond.


God Bless and keep as well as you can.


Alan Luby. 20/8/02.
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